SOUTH DAKOTA ARCHERS ASSOCIATION
BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING
APRIL 1, 2022

South Dakota Arches Association Board of Directors met for their annual meeting April 1, 2022 at 7 pm in Yankton. Present were: President Doug Ellis, Past Pres. Bill Hewes, Sec/Treas Kathy Faber, NFAA Director Tim Withers, NE governor Leroy Capp, NW governor Larry Johnson and Bowhunter Chairman Tyler Pierce. Absent: SE governor Jeremy Zeeb and SW governor Loyce May. Also present were: Midwest Councilman Shorty Faber, Ryan Brown (NFAA Center), Arnie Veen, and Dave Cizadlo (arrived approx. 7:30pm).

Minutes of the 2021 meeting were read. Motion by Pierce, second by Hewes to approve the minutes. Carried.
Treasurer’s report was presented. Motion by Hewes, second by Pierce to approve the Treas report, Carried.

No Old business.
New Business: The entry fees for State events were discussed. Motion made by Johnson, Second by Pierce to increase the entry fees as follows: Adults, Young Adults and Seniors $30, Youth and $25, Family $65 to be effective June 1st 2022. All yeas, Carried.

Motion by Johnson, second by Withers to award the bid for the 2023 Indoor to Milbank Valley Archers to be held in Yankton. All yeas. Carried.
Cost of mailing the newsletter was discussed. Going forward the Newsletter will be e-mailed.  Members will be reminded to provide their e-mail when renewing their membership.
Pierce reported on the Charlie Bledsoe Memorial Bowhunter of the Year award that the SDBH awarded this year. The SD Bowhunters would like the SDAA to continue this award. A discussion ensued as to criteria and requirements to receive the award. Tabled to next meeting to have Pierce develop said criteria and requirements.
 Sunday shooting time will be 9 am with General Meeting and Elections for the following to follow:
Vice President
NFAA Director
Bowhunter Chairman
NE Governor
SW Governor

Tournament Committee for this tourney will be: Tim Withers and Kathy Faber
Protest Committee will be: Doug Ellis, Larry Johnson and Tyler Pierce

Having no other business, Motion was made by Pierce, second by Johnson to adjourn. Meeting adjourned 7:50 pm.

Attest:
Kathy Faber  Sec/Treas


